BIRTHS & DEATHS CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

BORN

RENNIE-IRVING - Greg and Jamie are pleased to announce the birth of their son, Harrison David Rennie on July 22, 2001 at the Anna Laberge Hospital, Chateauguay, QC weighing 7 lb. 10 oz. Proud grandparents are Murray and Marilyn Rennie and Bruce and Victoria Irving and great-grandparents are David and Audroy Rennie.

DIED

HAMILL, John Albert (Jack) - Suddenly at the Montreal General Hospital on July 13, 2001 at the age of 79 years. Son of the late William Hamill and Mildred Cowan. Brother of the late Lillian (Hamill) McCaffrey. He leaves to mourn his loving companion of 41 years Elizabeth Leahy and her sister Marena Leahy. He also leaves to mourn several cousins and close friends. Visitation and funeral service was held Monday, July 16, 2001 at Collins Clarke Funeral Home in Montreal. Burial followed at Russeltown Cemetery in St-Chrysostome, QC.

McCLENAGHAN, Kenneth E. - At the Ormstown Nursing Home, Ormstown, Quebec on Friday, August 3, 2001 at the age of 58 passed away Kenneth E. McClenaghan. He was born in Ormstown, Quebec on March 31, 1943, the son of George G. and Ruth J. (Wilson) McClenaghan. He was employed for many years as a supervisor at Goodyear Tire in Valleyfield, Quebec. He is survived by his wife Gloria (Garrow) McClenaghan, a son, Shawn Rippstein of Ottawa, Ontario, a daughter, Kimberly Forrest of Montreal, Quebec, 2 step-sons, Gary Woodward of Champlain and Larry Woodward of Nova Scotia, a step-daughter, Michele Sheppard of Champlain, a sister, Nancy McClenaghan of Huntingdon, Quebec, and two grandchildren, David and Brandon Sheppard. Calling hours were held on Sunday from 2 to 4 and 7 to 9 p.m. at the E.F. Drown Funeral Service in Ellenburg Depot. A Mass of Christian Burial was cel-ebrated at 11 a.m. Monday from St-Edmund's Church in Ellenburg. Interment followed at Whispering Maples Memorial Gardens Mausoleum in Elleriburg Depot.

SCOBLE, James William - Of Howick, Que. We sadly announce the passing of Jim at the Barrie Memorial Hospital on July 31, 2001 in his 84th year. Beloved husband of Margaret May (Anderson) Scoble. Dear father of Dick (Betty Ann Dodds) of Oshawa, Ont.; Linda (Doug Wray) of Irricana, AB; Bob (Janet Elliott) of Howick, Que. Cherished Gramps of Derryl Scoble; Logan, Ashleigh and Julie Wray; Andrew, Erin and Mitchel Scoble. Brother of Betty Grieve of Midland, Ont. Donations in his memory may be made to Riverfield Presbyterian Church Memorial Fund or Women's Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Que.

vanWINDEN, Adrian - Of North Vancouver on August 1, 2001 at the age of 53. Son of Coba and the (ate Joseph vanWinden. He was the eldest brother of Anthony (Beatrice), Jenny (Gerry), Maggie, Pete (Debbie), Mary (David), Carolyn (David) and Patricia (Chris). He was also an uncle to many nieces and nephews. He will be also missed by many friends in Prince-Rupert and North Vancouver. A memorial service will be held at the St-Joseph Church on August 16 at 2 p.m. On August 14 a service will be held on the waterfront in North Vancouver.

<u>GRADUATION</u>



DEENA DULMAGE

Recently graduated from Seaway District High School, Iroquois, Ontario. Daughter of Peggy Wood and Doug Dulmage, Iroquois, Ont., grand-daughter of Ronald Wood, Powerscourt, PQ. Deena has been accepted into a 3 year program, International Trades & Marketing at Sir Sanford Fleming College, Peterborough, Ontario.



We would like to invite all their friends and acquaintances to send them a card on that very special day

August 11, 2001

Cards may be sent to their home : Mr. & Mrs. Franklin Cameron 7238 ch. Pitt, Ste-Agnes-de-Dundee, QC, JOS 1L0

CARD OF THANKS

I would like to thank the many friends for their beautiful cards and well wishes during my recent illness. The thoughtfulness was very much appreciated.

Irene Wilson

The family of Esther Wilfore would like to thank everyone who offered their sympathy, support and generous donations during their recent loss. We greatly like to express our deep appreciation.

The Wilfore and Potter Families

Sincere thanks to everyone who remembered us on our 60th Wedding Anniversary. We deeply appreciate all the calls, cards and gifts. Heartfelt thanks to our family for hosting a wonderful party in our honour. We enjoyed reminiscing and sharing memories with all who attended. It truly has been a "special occasion".

Robert and Eleanor Middlemiss

Thanks to everyone who attended my 65th birthday party on July 7, 2001 at the Huntingdon Legion. It was nice to celebrate this special occasion with family and so many friends. A special thank-you to Gloria, Ruth, Roger and the Dumont Band and caller, for making this evening such a wonderful success.

Bernadette Vaincourt



Marge & Gilles Garceau are pleased to announce the engagement of their daughter

Jacki Abarjerie to Genzale Herman Perez son of Martha Sara Perez of Missisauga An October 2002 wedding

is planned in Huntingdon

Obituary Catherine Telford, 77, mourned in Valleyfield

The Valleyfield community was greatly saddened by the sudden death of Catherine Telford (nee Finlayson) on Friday, July 13. She was 77.

Cathy was born in River Bend, Que., in the Lac-St-Jean area, on March 25, 1924, the daughter of the late David Finlayson and Agnes Towers,

During World War II, Cathy and her sister Agnes joined the Armed Forces and served in the CWAS for almost four years.

On April 17, 1951, she married the late James Telford, who came originally from Thunder Bay, Ont. He predeceased her in January 2001.

Over the years, the couple raised six children: David, Jimmy, Frances, Sharon, Patricia and Shawn.

The family moved to Valleyfield in 1966, where Cathy was a devoted and active member of St. Mark's Anglican Church, and a member of Valleyfield Branch 62 of the Royal Canadian Legion. In recent years she enjoyed membership in the Aerobics and Exercise class held in Ormstown.

She had a friendly and outgoing personality and made many long-lasting friends over the years. She will be sadly missed by so many.

The funeral service was held on the afternoon of Thursday July 19 at St. Mark's Church, Valleyfield, with Rev. Odette Perron officiating. The church was packed with friends and neighbors as well as family members.

Following the service, Cathy was laid to rest in the Legion Field of Honor in the Valleyfield Catholic Cemetery.

Deepest sympathy goes out from the community to her family; David, Jimmy and Shawn, all of Vancouver, BC; Frances of Toronto; and Sharon and Patricia of the Valleyfield area; her 12 dearly-loved grandchildren; and her sister Agnes of British Columbia.